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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown,  MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Thursday, September 27, 2005

Held at 7:30pm in the Town Hall,

2nd floor meeting room

Meeting Minutes

In attendance :   L. Mammolette, E Fiasconaro, J. Moultrie, E. Davidson, H. LaCortiglia,, J. DiMento

Meeting called to order at 7:35pm

· Guests: Bill Dudley

· Bills: none

· New Business

· Two New Project suggestion Forms Received:

· Additional Funding for Fanwort Treatment in Pentucket Pond

Bill Dudley,  Chair of the Pentucket Pond Committee states that there is approximately $20K left in the appropriated Fanwort fund. If an additional $55k is provided it will be enough to take care of the next year’s treatment (if the state’s NHESP allows a whole pond treatment in 2006.) 

. 

· Taking Pride in Georgetown Project

A project suggestion to upgrade the upper High School fields to create a new facility for sports. 

· New Business (cont’)

· Recreational Land available parcel 

Planning Board and Open Space Comm representatives’ report that

J. Moultrie, and H. LaCortiglia report that they met with Mr. William Bartlett, owner of a 6.95 acre parcel of land located off of Andover Street. The listed asking price of the parcel is $350K. Mr. Bartlett has already received an offer to purchase the land from a private party, and current Zoning Regulations would allow for at least 2 house lots to be created on the land if it were to be developed. However, Mr. Bartlett is willing to hold off the sale until the CPC and the town voters can consider the potential purchase for Recreational Lands. He is willing to enter a P& S agreement with a range of purchase price between $350K and $375K depending upon the outcome of a future appraisal amount.  

J. DiMento will bring this back to the Park and Rec commission to get their comments. He will report back at our next meeting.

Old Business

· Projects’ Master List 

· A list has been created that contains detailed info about all of the Town Voter approved CP projects. Some additional info is added to the list. L. Mammolette suggests that we modify the list to allow financial tracking for the entire CP fund. Development of the list will be ongoing. 

· Park and Rec Commission rep’s update on land purchase negotiations

J. DiMento reports that he is still waiting to hear from Mr. Bussing regarding the potential Park and Rec purchase of land off of E. Main St.

Mr. Bussing informed J. DiMento that he was in the process of getting an appraisal.

H. LaCortiglia suggests that the criteria for RecLand Purchases be examined and the E. Main Street land be compared to the Andover Street land to determine which would rate a higher criteria score.    

· Union Cemetery Fence Update

E. Fiasconaro tells the committee that she believes that the Town Administrator has put the Fence project out to bid. Committee members however, have not seen the advertisement for it, thus raising some doubts.  J. Moultrie will contact the Town Administrator to gather more information and will report back at the next meeting. 

· Adjournment at 9:05
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2005.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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